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Nafferton Bells Report 2010  
 
Early January saw the 
preparations begin for the 
installation of the bells. 
The organ has been 
cocooned to prevent any 
dust from entering but 
the organist will still be 
able to play it. 
The drives to the clock 
faces have been removed 
to allow the bells to be 
taken up through the trap 
door into the bell 
chamber. 
During the 2nd week in 
January the joiner and 
electrician began building 
the floor of the ringing 
chamber and fixing the 
lighting in the tower. 

 
Notices have been placed 
in the Driffield Times and 
the Village shops saying 
that the clock will be out 
of action for 
approximately 3 months 
while the work is being 
carried out. 

+++ 
The committee would like 
to thank all who 
supported the Coffee 
Afternoon on November 
20th 2009 which raised a 
total of £188.00, also the 
‘Christmas Crackers 11’ 
concert on December 12th 
where, after expenses, 
another £318.50 was 
added to the fund. 
 

Future Events. 
 
Thursday February 18th – 
Lenten Lunch from 
11.30.-.1.30 at 10 New 
Road, Nafferton. Raffle 
and Cake Stall.  
Donations please, for the 
Bell Fund.  
 
Saturday March 13th – 
Craft Fair at Nafferton 
Village Hall from 10am – 
4pm. 
Refreshments – Morning 
Coffee and Afternoon Tea. 
Tombola-Raffle and Cake 
Stall. 
Enquiries to Margaret 
Senior telephone 01377 
254402. 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Nafferton WI 
 
Despite the New Year’s 
bad weather we look 
forward to 2010.  We 
have a full programme 
including an antiques 
evening, acupuncture, 
cookery, comedy, the 
restoration of Sewerby 
Hall and Humber Rescue 
to name but a few. 
Our plans for the Senior 
Citizens’ lunch are well in 
hand.  It will be on 
Saturday February 27th in  
 

 
the Village Hall.  12.00 for 
12.30pm.  Transport will 
be available for those who 
need it. 
 
Forms are to be had from 
the Post Office and the 
Londis shop and should 
be returned there. 
 
 We need to know how 
many to cater for and 
who needs transport.  
Please return the forms 
by February 22nd.      
 

The lunch will consist of 
home-made soup, cold 
meats, salad and new 
potatoes followed by a 
dessert.  There will be 
entertainment and our 
usual raffle.  We love 
doing this (it is our 41st 
year) and do so hope you 
will come and join us – it 
is free. 
 
Anything more you would 
like to know?  Please 
contact Joan Shawcross: 
Tel. 254291. 

 
DISASTER IN HAITI. 

Following the disaster in Haiti, Nafferton Churches are organising a collection to be sent 
through CHRISTIAN AID which has partners on the ground there. Collections will be 
held in the church and the chapel and a collection box is available at the Londis store. 

The Post Office has also arranged a collection point. 
 
 



THE NAFFERTON MILLENNIUM COMMITTEE 
ARE HAVING 

“A NIGHT AT THE RACES” 
IN  NAFFERTON VILLAGE HALL 

On Friday 19th March 
First Race at 8pm Prompt 
(Doors open 7.30pm) 

Entry by ticket only 
The tickets are £5 each, which includes supper 

Bar available 
Only alcohol purchased at our licensed bar may be consumed at this event 

For Race Meeting Tickets contact Sarah Sellar on 272658  
or use the cut-off slip below.    

 Why not try to make up a table, but if not come on your own, we shall be pleased to 
welcome you
________________________________________________________________________
 
Nafferton Methodist Chapel Minister Rev. 
Robert Amos 01377 252105 
 
Thanks are expressed to all who supported the 
Christmas events at the Methodist Chapel, 
`Carols with Robert`, Carol singing on 
Christmas Eve, and the Christmas Day service. A 
total of £175.00 was sent to Hull HARP 
(Homeless and Rootless Project) for the 
invaluable charity work they do with Hull’s 
Homeless. 

 
 
Filey Fishermen’s Choir 
 
The Filey Fishermens Choir will lead the evening 
worship on Sunday 7th March at 6pm with their 
unique style of singing, testimony and worship. 
There will be a supper at the close. 
Methodist Schoolroom hire 
Hire the Methodist Schoolroom for your 
meeting, children’s parties or fundraising events; 
call Sarah for details on 272658. 

 
NAFFERTON VILLAGE HALL URGENTLY REQUIRES A SECRETARY. 
The position of honorary secretary is vacant and we invite applications. The duties are to deal with all 
correspondence on behalf of the Trustees, notify all committee members of forthcoming meetings, and take minutes 
at meetings. (There is a separate secretary for takings bookings for the hire of the hall and for Nafferton Show) 
  
The Village Hall provides a meeting place for clubs, groups and family parties. 
If you would be interested in helping us to keep the Village Hall going please contact Rhoda  
Berry Tel. No 01377 272629 either to apply or for more information. 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 
                          
 

Nafferton Millennium Committee 
‘A NIGHT AT THE RACES’ FRIDAY 19TH March 2010 in the Village Hall 

 
Please complete the following and return by Friday 12th March 2010 to 

Sarah Sellar at 31 Lowthorpe Lane, Nafferton YO25 4JX  (Phone no 272658) 
 

Please send me .............tickets for the Race Night @ £5 each 
I would like to be the owner of.................Horses @ £3 each 
I cannot come but I would still like to own ...............Horses @ £3 each 
If you wish to name any horse you buy, please write the Name overleaf 
I cannot come but I will let you have a bottle of wine for a race prize 
 
I enclose a Cheque (or cash) for £.......... to cover the above (please make cheques 
payable to NMC) 
Name................................................................. Phone no ................................... 
Address.................................................................................................................. 
  



Nafferton Under Fives  
The New Building Consultation held in December 
was reasonably well supported with the majority 
registering support for the project. The venture, if 
successful, will see a new Community resource 
centre for Nafferton and a new home, with 
desperately needed outdoor play area, for our 
pre-schoolers. 
Further details (and forum discussion on the 
project) can be found on www.nafferton.net. 
As momentum builds towards achieving our 
‘new home’, we hope you’ll support us in one 
or more of our fundraising endeavours - and 
have a good time in the process! 
 
Bingo Night! We’re hosting a “meat prize” bingo 
night on Friday 5th February in the Village Hall. 
Eyes down 7pm, doors open 6.30pm.  This fun 
evening will comprise 11 games, tickets £6 per 
book (11 plays) or £1 per strip, refreshments 
included. Raffle available too!  
 
Messy Day! We invite under 10’s to join us for 
some half-term fun at our popular Messy Day 
session, being held Monday 15th February 10am-
12pm in the Village Hall. Entrance £3 per child 
(payable on the door), including refreshments. 
Activities will include sand and water play, 
biscuit/bun decorating, pasta necklaces, painting, 
sticking & craft. Adult supervision required 
please! 
 
Bonus Ball! Join the Under Fives Lottery-based 
Bonus Ball game and it “could be you”! Cost of 
play is £1 per week payable in advance per 
term.  The winner is the bonus ball number drawn 
in the Saturday Lotto draw. Numbers are still 
available for next term, to see if your lucky 
number is still available, contact Rachel Glover  
 
 

c/o Nafferton Under Fives, Village Hall. Good 
luck!  
 
Save as you shop! Can we please remind our 
supporters about the KidStart ‘save as you shop’ 
scheme which enables participants to earn money 
when shopping online at over 350 online 
retailers/service providers. Simply put, it is an 
opportunity to earn money without it costing 
anything but a minute of your time! The scheme is 
safe and secure and accessible through the 
‘KidStart’ link on our website 
www.naffertonunderfives.org.uk 
 
Village Recipe Book Thank you to those who’ve 
kindly submitted a recipe for our book – we have 
some delicious dishes to include but plenty more 
are needed to get this venture off the ground! 
Could anyone still wishing to contribute please 
get recipes to Nicola Clarkson-Hall by February 
14th. Post them to Beech House, North Street, or 
email nicola.clarksonhall@btconnect.com. (We’d 
also love to hear from any 
businesses/organisations who’d like to get 
involved to help towards print costs!) 
 
And a Big Thank You to everyone who 
supported our Christmas disco and Magic Mike 
fundraising parties, we hope you had as much fun 
as we did!  
 
PS. Did Santa bring you any unwanted Christmas 
presents? We will happily take donations for raffle 
and tombola prizes! Please drop these in to Nicola 
Clarkson-Hall, Beech House, North Street. 
 

 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

There will be a special service at All Saints’ Nafferton 
 

St. Valentine’s Day, Sunday 14th February at 10am. 

 
A Celebration of LOVE 

 
- of Marriage; the love of God                     

and of family and friends. 
After the service there will be a glass of wine [or other beverage] and cake. 

 

We all have something to celebrate  
when it comes to LOVE, so why not join us? 

 

The Service is for all ages! 
 



 
SUNDAY SERVICES at ALL SAINTS’ Nafferton 

[all services at 10.00am] 
  

   Sunday, 7th February – NO Service at All Saints’ – Benefice Family Communion at St. Mary’s for  

   their Patronal Festival [10am]. 

        Sunday, 14th February –  A Celebration of ‘LOVE’ – see page 2. 

   Sunday, 21st February – Holy Communion 

   Sunday, 28th February – Holy Communion 

 
   Sunday, 7th March – Family Service 

        Sunday, 14th March – Mothering Sunday – Our Village Brownies will be in charge of the service  

        today – come and support them! 

   Sunday, 21st March – Holy Communion 

   Sunday, 28th March – Holy Communion [Palm Sunday] 

    NOTICES:- 

   THANK YOU to everyone who supported our ‘Festival of Christmas Carols and Songs’ and ‘Christmas       
        Concert’.  It’s great to see so many village organisations taking part. We all had a great time.   

   
   If you came to our Crib Service – it was great to see you!  Why not try our Family Services on the 1st  
   of each month for the young and young at heart! 

 
  

This issue has been edited by Sheila Stone.  My thanks to all who have contributed. 
The April issue will be edited by Nicola Clarkson-Hall tel. 255471. Any items for inclusion should be 
emailed to newsletter@nafferton.net by March 15th    
The Newsletter is bi-monthly.  To keep in touch with village news in the meantime log on to 
www.nafferton.net. 
 
 
 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 


